
                          The purpose of Trinity Lutheran School is to equip the child to grow and serve as a disciple of Jesus Christ. 
 
 

 

  
March 6, 2023 

Principal’s Corner   
We are celebrating National Lutheran Schools week. What a 
fun time the students will have. We have the book fair, dress 
up days, chapel family projects, service projects and we end 
the week with singing at church and our brunch and silent 
auction. As we celebrate, we think back to the founding 
fathers of Trinity congregation and their willingness to start a 
Lutheran school way back in 1890. Did they have any idea that 
we would still be strongly teaching God’s word to students 
133 years later? But we know that God does not change. We 
are still teaching about the same God, using the same memory 
work, and teaching the same Bible stories that were taught 
way back in the 1890’s. God also keeps His word and all His 
promises. We know that if we truly believe in Him, we will 
not perish, but have eternal life. Even though this week has a 
lot more activities and will be a little different, it will still be 
the same in that our focus is on the Triune God: Father, Son, 
and Holy Spirit. Have a great week celebrating our heritage as 
a Lutheran school and the one true God. 
 

The AR Challenge for our 
School ended on Friday.  
Congratulations to the top three grades!       

1st place 6th grade – 54.17 avg points per student 
2nd place 5th grade – 46.27 avg points per student 
3rd place 4th grade – 43.53 avg points per student 
 

Look for details next week on how our school placed 
with the other participating schools. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join Us! at Crossfire, a youth led opportunity 
for prayer and praise.   Students in grades 7th-12th are 
invited to attend.  It is held Sunday evenings, at TLC 
chapel, 7:30-8:30pm. The next one will take place 
Sunday, March 12. 
 

 

 
Lutheran Schools Week Celebration  

March 6-12 
Today is the kickoff of our weeklong celebration! We 
pray God blesses us with nice weather and for healthy 
happy kids all week long! Don’t forget to come see all 
the students singing at church at 10 am service on the 
12th! The Scholastic Bookfair starts today, and the kids 
will get a chance to go there with their class throughout 
the week. Go to this website to get an eWallet set up so 
your kids don’t have to remember any money and there 
is no way they can go over budget! You can also shop 
the school’s Virtual Book Fair: 
https://www.scholastic.com/bf/trinitylutheranschool59  
 

 

We have the Brunch coming up THIS SUNDAY the 12th as 
well as the Silent Auction from 9 am -12:30 pm. If you 
have a moment to call and get some last-minute 
donations, let Jacqie know. She can get you a list. If you 
are available to pick donations up, let Jacqie know.  We 
would like all donations here by Friday the 10th at the 
absolute latest and will need help setting up for the 
Silent Auction and running both the Brunch and Silent 
Auction on Sunday – all those sign ups were sent out 
Friday again.  
 

 

The daily theme for dressing up was sent out again 
Friday but they are for your reference:  
 

LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK IS COMING! 

MARCH 6th – 10th 

Prepare for fun and celebration with 
Dress Up Days 

Mon. 6th – Me & My Homies 
Grab some friends and dress like some of your favorite characters from 

movies, books, cartoons, etc.  

Tues 7th – Tacky Tourist 
Dress like you are going to your favorite vacation spot.  

Wed 8th – Anything But a Backpack 
Bring your books and supplies to school in anything but a backpack! Get 

innovative! 

Thurs 9th – Patterns 
What’s your favorite pattern? Show us by dressing in them.  

Fri 10th – Crazy Friday 
Crazy hair, silly socks, mis matched clothes, & weird hats. Have fun! 

 



Friday, March 10, 7:00-8:10 am  
Dads, come to the Discipling 
Center and enjoy some special 

time with your son or daughter and have some donuts 
and coffee or juice!  If Dad can’t come, maybe Grandpa 
or a favorite uncle would be able to come.   
 

 

March Chapel Offerings   
We are participating in an international mission project that 
gives kids the opportunity to help other kids across the globe. 
School expenses can be overwhelming in Africa, so much so 
that kids often miss out on school just because their parents 
cannot afford the additional expenses. That is where we come 
in. Our gifts will be given to the Global Kids Fund to lessen 
the financial burden on families in southern Africa allowing 
more children to remain in school. Gifts will help provide 
school supply kits to African children. For more specifics, 
refer to the letter sent home with the Trinity Tidings on 
Friday. Our kids are going to learn about Zambia all week 
during Lutheran Schools Week and we will collect money for 
kids in Zambia to be able to get school supply kits!  

 

ZAMBIA TRIVIA: 
Ask your children this week if they can answer these 
questions! They will be learning about Zambia all week! 
1. What continent is Zambia located on?  

2. What is the name of the giant waterfall in Zambia? 
3. What’s the official language of Zambia? 
4.  How are the seasons in Zambia described? 
5. What are the unique trees in Zambia called? 
6. How do some kids “go” to school? 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Everyone is invited to the 
Trinity All-School Spelling Bee 
for students in grades 1-8, 
which will take place on 
Friday, March 10, at 9 am, in 

the gym.  Within each classroom, the students had their 
own spelling tests to determine participants.  The top 
two winners in each class will compete to be this year’s 
Trinity champion speller.  Congratulations to all our 
winners! 
 

1st Grade: Ayda Schuft, Ivan Erickson 
2nd Grade: Agnes Wolff, Emma Manthe 
3rd Grade: Aveline Johnson, Emily Andreen 
4th Grade: Alese Wolff, Louis Ziemke 
5th Grade: Kaitlynn Schoenfeld, Catherine Manthe 
6th Grade: Ava Trahms, Ashlynn Wolff 
7th Grade: Aiden Lau, Brennan Welvaert 
8th Grade: Stella Ziemke, Jacey Jensen 
 

After Friday’s Spelling Bee, letters will be sent to parents 
for those who are first place in each class, inviting them 
to the 47th Annual Spelling Contest for Lutheran 
elementary schools in southern Minnesota on Saturday, 
April 22nd , at St. Paul’s Lutheran School, Truman.  Their 
alternates are the students who placed 2nd in their class.  
. 

 
 

 

                
Keep the evening of Thursday, March 30, open 
for the Athletics Awards Night, 7:00 at the 
Discipling Center. 
 

We welcome all 
- 2022-2023 athletic participants 
- 8th graders who have participated in 

athletics during their Trinity years 
- Parents of these athletes 
 

Players will be recognized for participation in 
their respective sports. 
 

8th grade players will be honored for their 
years of participation in sports while at Trinity. 
 

A tasty treat will be provided. 
Plan for a fun night of awards and fellowship! 


